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brought to the position his experience 
as a farmer and his sincere dedication 
to solving challenges facing the agri-
cultural community. Throughout his 
Senate service, Don has covered thou-
sands of miles and spent countless 
hours meeting with constituents and 
ensuring that their concerns and inter-
ests are properly addressed. It has been 
said that anytime two farmers meet in 
Idaho, Don is there. This illustration, 
while not too far from the truth, em-
phasizes Don’s deep personal commit-
ment to ensuring sound representation 
of Idaho agriculture. For example, he 
has assisted with multiple farm bills, 
gathering input from Idahoans to craft 
the best policy possible, contributing 
throughout the drafting and providing 
information to farmers and ranchers 
when the laws were enacted. He sac-
rificed weeks with his family when he 
stayed in Washington, DC, to assist 
with the crafting of the 2002 farm bill. 
I have always been able to count on 
Don to literally go the extra mile for 
constituents. 

Don’s dedication and exemplary serv-
ice led to his appointment to serve as 
the Idaho State executive director of 
the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s 
Farm Service Agency, FSA. While this 
appointment, unfortunately, led to Don 
leaving my staff for the first time in 
2007, his work on behalf of the agricul-
tural community during his time at 
FSA and his return to Senate service 
were welcomed. I feel blessed to have 
once again benefited from his on-the- 
ground knowledge of production and 
agricultural policy for the past 3 years. 

His enthusiasm and sincere desire to 
do all that he can for people are part of 
what make Don exceptional. His unsur-
passed energy, faith, and optimism also 
set him apart. The humor and get-up- 
and-go Don brings to any challenge has 
enabled many accomplishments for 
Idahoans, and Don is widely respected 
for his integrity and devotion to 
achieving results. 

Although for many, retirement pro-
vides time to slow down and relax, 
knowing Don, he will likely work as 
hard in his retirement as he does on 
the job. ‘‘Idle’’ is not a word in Don’s 
vocabulary. However, I hope that re-
tirement provides Don with more time 
to spend with his family whom he loves 
so much: his wonderful wife Georgia; 
his children Lucinda, ‘‘Cindy,’’ Lorin, 
Paul, and Tobin; eight grandchildren; 
and six great-grandchildren. Lucky for 
me, Don is also one of my neighbors in 
my hometown of Idaho Falls, so I hope 
to see him often. We have shared many 
laughs over the years, and I look for-
ward to sharing many more. 

Don, you are model public servant, 
and I feel very fortunate to have bene-
fitted from your wise counsel and hard 
work for so many years. I wish you the 
happy retirement you so greatly de-
serve for your years of dedicated serv-
ice. Don, thank you for all that you 
have done on behalf of Idahoans. 

ADDITIONAL STATEMENTS 

TRIBUTE TO FRANKLIN OTIS 
CARROLL 

∑ Mr. JOHNSON of South Dakota. Mr. 
President, I rise today to recognize and 
honor the public service of Mr. Frank-
lin Otis Carroll, who is retiring from 
the U.S. Forest Service after 45 years 
of dedicated service to protecting our 
Nation’s natural resources. 

Frank was born on September 18, 
1952, to Franklin and Betty Carroll, in 
Flagstaff, AZ. Blessed with a gift for 
expressing his opinion, Frank believed 
early in life that he was destined to 
pursue a career in the legal profession. 
But as he worked to pay for school, he 
took a job with the National Park 
Service as a firefighter at southern Ar-
izona’s Saguaro National Monument. 
From then on, he sought to follow in 
his father’s footsteps and care for the 
lands we all enjoy. He has since served 
in four National Parks and in Forest 
Service Regions 2, 3, and 4—travelling 
from Arizona to Idaho to Minnesota be-
fore settling in the Black Hills of 
South Dakota. 

Frank earned a degree in history and 
English at the University of New Mex-
ico and a Masters Degree in Public Ad-
ministration at Boise State. He and 
Audrey, his wife of nearly 34 years, 
raised three girls—Jessica, Lauren and 
Merri—and are looking forward to 
spending more time with their seven 
grandchildren. 

Over the years, Frank has worked 
tirelessly to protect our public lands, 
first working on hand crews, then 
working his way up the ranks to be-
coming a top level fire boss. He has 
been a respected spokesman for forest 
health and land management practices 
that keep our lands green as we battle 
the Mountain Pine Beetle. Proactive in 
educating the public about our lands, 
Frank is the first person to pick up the 
phone to explain what is happening in 
the forest. During his tenure, Frank 
has built lifelong friendships with a 
wide variety of folks that continue to 
this day. 

Rick Cables, a former Regional For-
ester for Region 2 who has known 
Frank for 35 years, describes Frank as, 
‘‘one of the most passionate and dedi-
cated individuals in protecting our 
public lands that I have ever known. 
He is a talented communicator whose 
unique gift for communicating allows 
him to convey complex forest issues in 
simple terms so all can understand. 
When the Black Hills National Forest 
was looking to establish its new Forest 
Advisory Board, I could think of no one 
better to help in the process. I remem-
ber telling the supervisor at the time, 
John Twiss, he’s someone that will 
push you harder to communicate more 
than you may want.’’ 

Frank’s life work has been the pro-
tection of public lands and he has done 
so with an intense love of the places 
where he lives. It is because of the 
work of people like Frank Carroll that 

the forest industry continues to thrive 
and maintain its crucial role through-
out South Dakota. 

I am proud to recognize and honor 
Frank’s service to the United States 
Forest Service and am delighted to 
join with his family and friends in con-
gratulating him on his retirement. I 
wish Frank and Audrey all the best as 
they begin a new chapter in their 
lives.∑ 

f 

REMEMBERING VIRGINIA GABRIEL 

∑ Mr. LIEBERMAN. Mr. President, 
today I wish to pay tribute to Virginia 
Gabriel of Clarks Summit, PA, who 
passed away on September 26, 2011, at 
the age of 93. To those who knew and 
loved her, she will forever remain an 
inspiration, a motivator, and a role 
model. 

It is no coincidence that Virginia was 
born into what has been called the 
greatest generation. Like so many oth-
ers of her generation, she and her hus-
band Steven responded when the coun-
try called on them during a time of 
great need. Their commitment to the 
Nation was visible on the day of their 
wedding. As they exchanged their vows 
on the altar, Steven’s Navy unit waited 
outside for the ceremony to end, at 
which point he joined them and to-
gether they departed for their assign-
ment, which ultimately took them to 
the Pacific theater. Like Steven, Vir-
ginia also engendered a sense of social 
responsibility towards our Nation. Re-
maining stateside during World War II, 
Virginia did what she could to help in 
the war effort. This commitment to 
help our Nation took her to Bridgeport, 
CT, where she secretly worked at the 
Singer sewing machine factory 
throughout the war manufacturing 
bomber sights for American aircraft. 

Beyond Virginia’s devotion to our 
country in its time of need, she will al-
ways be remembered for her abiding 
commitment to her family and by 
those who profited from her presence. 
She made life better for everyone 
around her by lifting their spirits 
through her kindness, generosity, 
laughter, and memorable smile. Her 
love of family and their awareness of 
that love was an incalculable source of 
strength which propelled them forward 
every day. Evoking the same sentiment 
that Senator Edward Kennedy had for 
his brother Robert, Virginia provided 
strength in time of trouble, wisdom in 
time of uncertainty, and sharing in 
time of happiness. The manner in 
which Virginia lived her life, and ex-
pected her family to live theirs, leaves 
behind a legacy that ensures she will 
always be by their side.∑ 

f 

RECOGNIZING KAKE, ALASKA 

∑ Ms. MURKOWSKI. Mr. President, 
today I wish to celebrate 100 years of 
Kake, AK, as an incorporated first- 
class city. Kake Day, on January 8, 
2012, will acknowledge the commu-
nity’s accomplishments, ranging from 
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